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SUBJECT

Proposed Ordinance 2010-0531 would increase autopsy report fees from $40 to $50.
Proposed Ordinance 2010-0540 would establish a new fee of $50 for all body dispositions reported to the Medical Examiner’s Office, other than cremations – there is already a $50 charge for cremations.
SUMMARY
The $10 increase in autopsy report fees from $40 to $50 is expected to generate $40,300, which would backfill General Fund reductions in the Medical Examiner’s Office budget.
The expansion of the $50 body disposition fee would allow the Medical Examiner’s Office to review all body dispositions other than cremations.  The expanded fee is expected to generate $215,000 in additional revenues in 2011.
BACKGROUND
The Medical Examiner’s Office is responsible for the investigation of sudden, unexpected and unnatural deaths in King County.  The intent of the Medical Examiner’s investigations is to determine the causes of death, identify homicide, exonerate the innocent, provide evidence in legal proceedings, and recognize hazards in the interest of public health and safety.  The Medical Examiner also maintains death records, autopsy reports and operates an indigent remains program to provide cremation and internment of deceased individuals whose bodies are unclaimed.

Autopsy reports can be obtained by family members of the deceased.  The autopsy report fee was last increased in 2008 from $20 to $40.  The $50 body disposition fee for cremations was established in 2008.
ANALYSIS
Autopsy Report Fee
The fiscal note indicates that the new fee would generate $40,300 in 2011 for the Medical Examiner.  The department indicated that this new revenue would backfill General Fund reductions to the Medical Examiner’s Office.  This fee has not been increased since 2008.
Body Disposition Fee

The body disposition fee would allow the Medical Examiner’s Office to review all deaths prior to disposition of the body.  Currently, the $50 fee applies only to cremations, which represent about two-thirds of all deaths in King County.  
The new fee would support the additional staff needed to accommodate the expanded workload.  An additional 4,300 annual reviews is anticipated based on the average projected burial rates for 2010 through 2013.  The Medical Examiner’s Office anticipates hiring an additional 1.5 FTE to support this work. 
REASONABLENESS
Staff analysis of the autopsy report fee increase and body disposition fee expansion is complete at this time unless Councilmembers have any questions for staff to follow up.  As such, it would be reasonable for the committee to take action.

OPTIONS

Option 1:  Approve as proposed.

Option 2:  Direct staff to develop an alternate proposal.
ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Ordinance (PO) 2010-0531
2. PO 2010-0531 Fiscal Note

3. PO 2010-0531 Regulatory Note and Checklist

4. Proposed Ordinance 2010-0540

5. PO 2010-0540 Fiscal Note

6. PO 2010-0540 Regulatory Note and Checklist
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